
SCC Notes for October 28, 2022 

 

Attendees: Paul Schulte, Frances Battle, Lamar Spotted Elk, Julia Waldroup, 

Camala Richards, Rielly Butler, Alexander Hyres, Hope Jenkinson, Willow 

Amendola-Francis, and Kelli Neuteboom 

Discussion:  

• Introductions 

• September Minutes- were received by all and approved 

• Paul Schulte- Explanation of the inquiries about the rebuilding/refurbishing 

Highland and West High/ Q&A, including whether any rebuilding or 

refurbishing would include upgrading safety- yes, safety upgrades have 

already been started 

• MTSS- results from Safe-UT: (Data will be sent out with the minutes) our #1 

issue is based around suicidal ideation, #2- vaping, #3- other mental 

health concerns… We will be starting some social groups and other 

things/ School MTSS group includes Willow, Camala, Jen Johnson, Andrea 

Gardner , Wendy Sears, and Kelli/ Safe-UT’s busiest hours are between 

10pm and 4am. 

• Land Trust- Budget- $43,197, targeted at hiring a computer lab para, 

which we are offering full-time and benefits for this year, and for math 

supplies 

• Enrollment numbers are up this year and our EE classes need more paras 

as many are short staffed, we can hire 3, and if they are highly qualified, 

they can be hired for 40 hours a week/SpEd is having trouble hiring paras 

as well as teachers, the district currently has 15 unfilled teacher jobs 

• School Report Card- We received a C but were only 4 points off from a 

B/Were exemplary in improvement/math definitely needs to improve but 

reading also needs attention/ some teachers are offering after-school 

tutoring for those subjects/ELLs are presently at typical which is an 

improvement 

• Attendance-  now that the moratorium is lifted, letters are going out to 

those who are not attending school enough as well as other interventions 

• Crossing guards- St. Govt. students are doing the crossing guard 

jobs/some people, especially parents are crossing wherever they want, 

and several have been quite inappropriately rude to the kids/Fran will 

consult Paul Schulte on ideas for improving our crosswalk areas, etc. 

• Halloween Parade- Monday, October 31st, 9:40 am 

Next Meetings: Tentatively- Wednesday, Nov. 16th, 4:00pm & Thursday, Dec. 22nd,  


